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The healthcare picture has changed since  
Jones Memorial opened its doors 95 years ago. 
Today, the goal is not just to care for the injured 
or ill; we strive to keep our community well. Our 
patients receive the highest quality care with  
the hometown touch that is the hallmark of 
Jones Memorial. 

  
with the January 1 announcement that Jones 
Memorial is now an affiliate of UR Medicine in 
Rochester. As an affiliated hospital, JMH has 
been able to expand and enhance the availability 
of UR Medicine specialty clinics right here in our 
community. The clinics now include cardiology, 
neurology, endocrinology through telemedicine, 
and oncology services. These patients now have 
the expertise and experience of the medical 
professionals at one of the finest regional health 
systems without leaving town.

In late January, the New York State Department 
of Health announced that Jones Memorial had 
been approved as a Primary Stroke Center. 
To achieve this designation, JMH met all the 
protocols and standards deemed vital to 
providing the emergency treatment required 
by stroke. Designated stroke centers are part 
of a statewide initiative to improve the quality 
of care for stroke patients, implement best 
practice standards across the state, and educate 
the public about stroke. As a designated stroke 
center, Jones Memorial works with the local first 
responders to provide continuing education.  
EMS teams are often first on the scene when 
stroke is suspected. 

Wilmot Cancer Institute, Jones Memorial 
Hospital, and Noyes Health joined forces to 
develop a regional cancer center. Named the Ann 
and Carl Myers Cancer Center for the Livingston 
County couple who kicked off the project with 
a $2 million gift, the regional cancer center is 
based on the Noyes Health campus in Dansville. 
The project includes a newly-constructed 
4,500-square-foot radiation oncology clinic and 
a 2,300-square-foot medical oncology clinic. At 
Jones Memorial, a medical oncology center was 
established on the third floor, where Oncologist 
Dr. Brian Smith consults and treats patients every 
week. Infusion therapy will be added to the 
oncology services in 2017.

To make the Myers Cancer Center a reality, each 
collaborating organization agreed to contribute 
resources and seek financial support from their 
communities. Led by Campaign Chairman Erkie 
Kailbourne, Wellsville exceeded its $300,000 
goal in September. Major gifts came from 
Charlie Joyce, Otis Eastern, Erikie Kailbourne, 
Siemens Government Technologies, and 
Community Bank. The community support was 
overwhelming.   

The local United Way board presented a check to 
help establish the new walk-in clinic. Presenting 
the check and taking a tour of the new facility 
were, left, Abbie Pritchard, Vice President of 
the ACUW board; Randy Shayler, President 
ACUW Board; Brenda Szabo, Vice President 
of Diagnostics and Rehab at Jones Memorial; 
Malena Dunham, ACUW Board member; 
and Barb Bates, Executive Director ACUW.

A new logo means new signs! Several new signs 
were installed around the hospital, including 
this lighted one adjacent to the arterial. 

2016 got off  
       to a great start



Another major development in 2016 was 
the establishment of a walk-in clinic for non-
emergencies such as sprains and strains, flu 
symptoms, headaches, earaches, diarrhea, 
minor burns, coughs and colds, and urinary 
tract infections. A gift from the Allegany County 
United Way was used to purchase equipment 
for the new clinic, located on the first floor near 
the Rehab Department. Open seven days a week 
from 2 pm to 7 pm, the walk-in clinic has been 
very well-received by the community. 

    We are all part  
of  the community 
         we serve   
JMH staff members are active in many 
organizations within their own communities, 
including Lions Clubs, Rotary Clubs, Sororities, 
Veterans’ organizations, the Wellsville and 
Allegany County Chambers of Commerce, youth 
sports leagues, fire departments, Allegany Arc, 
and local ambulance squads. Our Admin team 
is active in health organizations such as the 
Western New York Healthcare Association and 
the American Hospital Association, as well as 
the local YMCA, Alfred State College, Ardent 
Health, Vision 2020 Walkable Community, the 
Allegany County Wellness Committee, and the 
HomeCare and Hospice Board. In addition, our 
rehab department provides physical therapy, 
occupational therapy, and speech services for six 
local school districts. Students from a number of 
colleges and nursing schools in the region come 
to JMH for their practical training.

Promoting good health habits is one way Jones 
Memorial takes care of this community. In 
addition to the GLOW 5K Run and Walk and 
the RidgeWalk & Run, JMH offers free health 
screenings at an annual community wellness 
fair in May and at the Allegany County Office 
for the Aging Senior Forum. JMH facilitated the 
placement of a blood pressure machine at the 
local YMCA, courtesy of Univera Healthcare. 
Working with the Allegany County Sheriff’s 
Department, Jones Memorial installed a pill 

 
 
drop box at the hospital for the safety and 
convenience of our patients and the community. 
A safe, secure place to dispose of expired and 
unused medications, one of the goals of the 
drop box is to keep these medications off the 
street. The Sheriff’s Department collects the 
drugs on a regular basis. In October, JMH joined 
with Allegany County Cancer Services for a 
balloon launch to raise breast cancer awareness. 

The annual Field of Flags is one example 
of how JMH collaborates with other 
organizations on activities that are good 
for the community. Each May, from Armed 
Forces Day until Memorial Day, the front 
lawn at the hospital is a sea of flags posted 
in honor of deceased veterans. The 2016 
Field of Flags was also sponsored by 
American Legion Post 702 & Auxiliary, the 
Sons of the American Legion, and the 
Legion Riders. All proceeds are donated 
to LEEK Hunting & Mountain Preserve 
in Pennsylvania, an outdoor recreational 
facility for wounded and injured service 
members and veterans. 

Cathy Talbett, 
PT, DPT, PCS, 
is certified in 
Pediatric Physical 
Therapy. She has 
been working 
with Lexi, who has 
been coming to 
JMH for rehab - 
and making great 
progress - since 
she was an infant.



Jones Memorial Hospital is a reflection of the people who 
work here and we are very proud of our dedicated staff. 

•   At our service awards celebration this year, we honored 
50 employees who have a combined 575 years of service. 
The evening’s events also included the announcement of 
the 2016 Care Champions of the Year. Honored for going 
above and beyond what is expected and demonstrating 
caring and commitment were Care Champions Jason 
Brew, Teresa Gaston, Cortni Monroe, Carrie Slocum, and 
Elizabeth Stadelman. The 2016 Healthy Heroes were also 
recognized at the service awards celebration for making 
and sustaining major health improvements. They were 
Michelle Armstrong, Katie Wallace, Matt Merriam, and 
Scott Szlay. 

•   The administrative team added two members this year 
when Jim Helms, FHFMA, was promoted to Vice President 
of Finance and Joel Fox came on board as the Vice 
President of Strategic Planning and Practice Management. 

•   Taking on expanded roles on the management team 
were Controller Mandy Sibble, who added director of 
Revenue Cycle to her duties; Carrie Walker, Administrative 
Director of Medical Imaging, was named Corporate 
Compliance Officer; Mona Carbone, RN, Nursing Director 
Emergency Department and Cardiopulmonary, added 
the responsibility of Emergency Preparedness; and 
Cherrie Feeman Macafee, Quality Management Director, 
expanded her patient safety officer role to include 
environmental safety. 

•   Jackie Adrian, RN, joined the management team as 
the Director of Maternal Health Services and Prenatal 
Education. 

•   Two RNs on our surgical services team – Kari Zwiefka and 
Samantha Wagner - passed the rigorous exam and are 
now Certified Nurse Operating Room (CNOR). In addition, 
Sam completed the requirements to be an Operating 
Room RN First Assist. 

•   In the Medical Practices, Pat Hall, LPN, the nurse at 
Dr. Picco’s office, and Michele McMorris, RN, Medical 
Practices Clinical Coordinator, were recognized by the 
Gerontological Society of America for their efforts to 
increase the adult immunization rates at JMH. 

•   Two of our physical therapists expanded their 
certifications. Cathy Talbett, Clinical Coordinator of  
Rehab Services, achieved her pediatric rehab certification. 

Shanna Winters, PT, became a wound care specialist.

•   Outside recognition for our staff went to Dr. Lu-Ann Kaye, 
who was named an alumni of distinction by Genesee 
Valley High School and Charlotte Behen, RN, who received 
the Jamestown Community College Alumni Award.

JMH received recognition from The Joint Commission for the 
third year in a row for being a Top Performer in Key Quality 
Measures. Few organizations are recognized consecutive 
years and JMH is one of only 1,043 hospitals in the United 
States – 29 in New York State - to achieve this distinction 
based on excellence in accountability measure performance. 
Jones Memorial was recognized for exemplary performance 
using clinical processes that improve care for pneumonia 
and surgical patients, improve immunization rates, and 
preventing venous thromboembolism (VTE). In addition, 
our OB Department was recognized by the NYS Perinatal 
Quality Collaborative for their successful participation in the 
Maternal Hemorrhage/Hypertension Initiative. The Medical 
Practices group was recognized for the second year by 
United Healthcare for Excellence in Patient Service for their 
efforts to encourage patients to take advantage of the free 
healthcare screenings provided by United Healthcare.

A vital part of our success is the dedication of the Jones 
Memorial Hospital Auxiliary. This small but very determined 
group is dedicated to raising money for Jones Memorial. This 
year, they raised a record-setting $110,856. The funds were 
used for equipment, including an ultrasound machine to be 
shared between the Emergency Department and Anesthesia, 
new sleep chairs for the birthing suites, and replacements for 
the defibrillators and ENT equipment and instruments. The 
Auxiliary also purchased a new ice and water machine for the 
cafeteria. The Auxiliary’s main fundraiser is the Gala & Silent 
Auction. The highlight of this event is the crowing of the 
Auxiliary Queen. This year, seven young ladies sold tickets to 
the grand raffle, totaling $9,970. Jessica Spinelli was crowned 
queen, followed by Jayden Hyslip, and Sadie Embser.

Thanks to a grant from the F.T. & Anna C. Manley Memorial 
Trust we were able to purchase other new equipment for 
patient care: an AccuVien illumination unit for Med/Surg and 
a portable neonatal resuscitation unit for OB. Grant funding 
combined with the proceeds from the 2016 Celebrate 
Summer Golf Tournament was used to purchase two new 
patient transport stretchers which are primarily used to take 
patients from the OR to Med/Surg.

Nurse Rachael McDonald 
practices using the new 
AccuVein on “patient” Jaime 
Ross. The veins are highlighted 
in the red area, making it 
easier to find a suitable vein 
for bloodwork and IVs.

Thank you for supporting 
your community hospital



Emergency Department Physician Mike Mathieson and Emergency 
Department Nurse Manager Mona Carbone demonstrate how 
to use the new ultrasound machine to members of the Auxiliary, 
who donated the money to purchase the equipment.

Thank you for supporting 
your community hospital

Dr. F. Clifton Miller

Denis Dahlgren, Chairman of the Allegany Area 
Foundation, stopped by Jones Memorial Hospital 
recently to deliver a grant to the Rehabilitation 
Services Department.  Accepting on behalf of 
the hospital is Brenda Szabo, Vice President of 
Diagnostics and Rehab.  The funds will be used 
for staff education, according to Ms. Szabo. 

The Dr. Miller Fan Club 
It was shock for everyone in this 
community when Dr. Clif Miller died 
suddenly in 2015. Having spent his 
entire 40-year career in Wellsville 
caring for thousands of women and 
children, and delivering over 8,400 
babies, he was truly a part of many 
families. He was also a pillar of the 
Jones Memorial Hospital medical staff.
As his friends and colleagues 

struggled to come to terms with his absence, we looked 
for a way to honor his legacy. What better way to do that 
than to rename the maternity unit at Jones Memorial in 
his honor. And so the Dr. Miller Fan Club was started.

The Dr. Miller Fan Club is a campaign to raise 
$250,000 to establish The Dr. F. Clifton Miller 
Birthing Center and Trust Fund. The fundraising 
efforts included a drawing. The campaign included a 
drawing for a brand new Harley-Davidson Wide 
Glide. The motorcycle was donated for the drawing 
by Dr. James Edmonston, below.  

If Dr. Miller touched your life and you would like to  
help this effort to establish the Dr. F. Clifton Miller  
Birthing Center, please contact Jodi Pearson at  
(585) 596-2053.

Dr. Miller Fan Club, To Date 
Jacquelyn Adrian
Kimberly and Brian Allen
Nancy Alt
Pat and Leo Alvord 
James and Sandra Arthur
Jean Austin
Kathleen and Daniel Babcock
Pat Baranello, MD
Agnes Batte
Andrew, Kathleen, Jacob, Lucas 
   and Levi Bayus
Eva and Neil Benedict
Dennis and Donna Bliven
James and Lia Bovaird
Catherine Bowers
Mary Boyd
Mary Ellen Burdick
Scott and Judy Burt
Irene Burton
Business & Professional Women Club
JMH Business Office Staff
Beverly and Dennis Butts
Billy and Shawn Carstens
Kathryn Cauley
Lindsay Chamberlain
David and Lauren Chung
Dr. William Coch
Mary Kate, Jeremy, Liz, Molly,  
   and Sarah Cole
Tim and Suzi Colligan
Bonnie and Joseph Collins
Christina Collins
Beth Cooke
Dr. Rick and Becky Cudahy
Rose Dahar
Greg Darmaud
Cierra Dean
Wanda Dean
William and Deborah DeJonge
Melissa and Ricky Deming
Dr. Christopher Depner
Dresser Rand Employee  
   Organization
Rose Dunn
Dr. Jim Edmonston
Sarah Eggelston
Dr. Jay and Tammy Ellie
Mark Elliottt
John Embser 
Jeff Ely and Janine Green
Emily Finnemore
Lori and Timothy Fleming
Doug Fuller
Virginia Gardner
Teresa Gaston
Cynthia and Thomas Gehl
Anne and Kenneth Geist
John and Kathryn Gilbert
Samantha and Clint Gilkey
Geralyn and Ken Gough
David and Leslie Haggstrom
Cindy Hall 
Kevin and Jeanne Harris
Julie and Pat Hart
Pamela Haywood
Jim and Dena Helms
Dr. Kirk Heriot
Nancy Howbridge
Immaculate Conception School
Melanie Jackson
JMH Auxiliary
JMH Directors and Coordinators
JMH OR Staff
Ian and Chelsea Jones
Deborah Joyce
Lorraine Joyce
Jennifer Joyce
Julie Kailbourne

Greg and  Lu-Ann Kaye
Stephen and Sue Kays 
Dr. Mrs. James and Mary  
   Kernahan
Loren Knapp
Barry and Kate Kulp
Heather Lanphere Family
Barb Lanphier
Vanessa Lanterman
Cherrie Macafee
Haley and Hannah Mascho
Ryan and Rod Mascho
Sylvia Masin
Michelle McMorris
Dr. Thomas Mead
Cynthia Miles
Hilary Miller
Dianna Miller and Family
Ray and Sharon Miller
Vivian Moline 
Cortni Monroe
Teri Monroe
Sandra Moore and Corwine Family
Kyle and Lauren Morris
Sarah Moyer
Jessica Ordiway
Barbara and Walter Orlowski
Dr. Libby and Roger Osborn
Gary and Kim Outman
PM Research
Mike and April Palmiter
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Patrick 
Gary and Jodi Pearson
Steve and Diana Pease
Alicia Pielow
Amy and Timothy Pollard
Jan Pratt
Pro Am Tournament
JMH Radiology Dept.
Kelly Rapan
Phyllis Rigby
Martha Roberts 
Theodore and Mechele  
   Romanchock
Joan Rosell
Dr. and Mrs. Andres Rubert
Susie and Corey Sanborn
Nancy and Rich Saupe
Calvin Schierer, DO
Maureen Schmidt
Scio United Methodist Church
Sandra Scott
Stanny and Gregg Shear
Vaughn Shepard
Keith and Cindy Slep
Donna Smith
Alexis Strassburg
Lisa Sweet
Brenda Szabo
Kori and Jayna Thomas
Susan Thomas
Clayton and Colleen Truax
Kenneth and Judy VanDine
Veterinary Care of Cuba
Jillian Vilasi
Samantha Wagner
David and Sharon Wallace
Stephen and Carole Wells
Wellsville Elks Club #1495
Lois Whitney
Kent Wichert
Karen Wilcox
Jamie Williams
Ed and Nancy Wilson 
Martha Woodruff
Kathy Woughter
Michael and Karen Xarras
Barbara Zlomek
Kari Zwiefka



Thank You DONORS

Golden Associates,  
$5,000 - $9,999
Dr. & Mrs. M. Zahi Kassas

Paul Rhodes

Distinguished Associates, 
$2,500 - $4,999
Brian Oglesbee Studio

Charles and Lorraine Joyce 
   Family Foundation

Clint and Sammy Gilkey

Richard, Tina, Cory Joyce

Gary and Kim Outman

Daniel Proto, DDS

Short’s Oil Company

Century Associates,  
$500 - $2,499
Alfred Pharmacy

Alfred State College

American Legion Post 702

Arvos Inc., Ljungstrom  
   Division

Joseph and Cindy Baker

Pat Baranello

Neil and Eva Benedict

Dennis and Donna Bliven

Mona Carbone

David Chung, M.D.

Clark Patterson Lee

Larry and Deborah Clark

Mary Kate and Jeremy Cole

Clara Cornell

Kathryn Cretekos

Diamond Dreams

James and Maureen  
   Edmonston

Ed and Kay Eicher

C. Jay and Tammy Ellie

Jeff Ely and Janine Greene

Employee Services, Inc.

Rich and Gabrielle Ewell

Lori and Timothy Fleming

Doug and Deborah Fuller

Kenneth and Geralyn Gough

Dr. John and Ruth Halpenny

Julie and Patrick Hart

James and Dena Helms

Kirk Heriot, M.D.

Michael and Cheryl Jackson

JMH Medical Staff

Jim and Deb Joyce & Family

Teresa Joyce

Stephen and Sue Kays

Barry and Kate Kulp

Karol Marciano

Anne McAndrew

Anne and Terry McCormick

Robert and Michele McMorris

Thomas Mead, M.D.

Carolyn Miller

Moogan Family Foundation

Rich and Sue Nicol

Elizabeth and Roger Osborn 

Pasquale Picco, M.D., 

Alicia Pielow

Jack and Carol Potter

Pro Am Charities Tournament 

M. Gretchen Probst

Patience Reagan

Mr. and Mrs. Constantine  
   Rigas

Phyllis Rigby

Andres Rubert, M.D.

Scio Methodist Church

Brenda and Bob Sobeck

Sodexo, Inc

Steuben Trust Company

Brenda Szabo

The L.C. Whitford Co., Inc.

Colleen & Clayton Truax

Dr. Ken and Judi Van Dine

Art Van Tyne

Walchli Family Foundation

Wellsville Elks BPOE #1495

Wellsville Lions Club

Michael and Karen Xarras

Ruby and William Young

1921 Associates,  
$250 - $499
Carole Aldrich

Altrasound Services, Inc.

America’s Mattress 

Angelica Lions Club

Sharon Ash

Elaine Austin

Anita Baird

Gary and Pat Balcom

James and Norma Bartlett

Mike and Amy Berardi

Barbara Bernstein

Bokman of Wellsville

Brand Names Appliance

Scott and Judy Burt

Beverly and Dennis Butts  
   and Family

Dr. and Mrs. Billy Carstens

Kathryn Cauley

Celebrations

Lindsay Chamberlain

William and Betty Cheney

Timothy and Suzanne  
   Colligan

Joe and Bonnie Collins

Ted and Marge Crowell

Dr. Joe and Jill Cutry

Wanda and John Dean

Delphi Emergency

Melissa and Rick Deming

Eleni Interior

Mark and Linda Elliott

Joel Fox

Teresa Gaston

John and Kathryn Gilbert

Dana and Betty Guinnip

HANYS Benefit Services

Harris Beach

Hart’s Jewelry Store

John and Jean Haywood

Mary Huntington 

Immaculate Conception    
   School

Melanie Jackson

JMH Medical Imaging 
   Department

Alicia Johnson

Jerry Knapp

LaForge Disposal, Inc.

Preston and Pauline Lucas

Michael and Carolyn Lucey

Cherrie Macafee

Tad and Ruth Manske

Sylvia Masin

James and Karen McCormick

Cynthia Miles

Hilary Miller

Milliman, Inc.

Jeff and Teri Monroe

Morgan Stanley Smith Barney 

Lauren Moll and Kyle Morris

Kim Mueller

Michael and April Palmiter

Gary and Jodi Pearson

PM Research

Rich and Nancy Saupe

Calvin Schierer, D.O.

Maureen Schmidt

Gregg and Stanny Shear 

Lavaughn Shepard

Patty Sherman

Keith and Cindy Slep

Dennis and Anne Sobeck

James and Nancy Stevens

Lisa Sweet

Elizabeth Velia

Carrie and Kevin Walker

Lois and Rick Whitney

Kent Wichert

Glenn Zweygardt
 
Associates  
$25 - $249
Alcas Cutco Cutlery

Allegany County  
   Sheriff’s Office

Kimberly Allen

Pat and Leo Alvord

James and Sandy Arthur

Nyhl and Linda Austin

Dan and Kathy Babcock

Emily Barner Finnemore

Agnes Batte

Kathleen and Andrew Bayus

Felecia Biancuzzo

Bison Elevator 

Bolivar American Legion  
   Post 772

Bolivar Lions Club

James and Lia Bovaird

Catherine Bowers

Mary Boyd

Mel and June Brandes

Jason Brew

Florence Buckley

Charlene Bulkeley

Andrea Burch

Irene Burton

Leonard and Maureen Capizzi

Cindy Carlin

Jack Carter

Gene and Norma Cedruly

Certified Safety Products of NY 

Patricia Chalker

Citizens & Northern Bank

Clark Air Systems

Milford and Marie Cline

Eugene and Gabriele Coburn

Sarah Cole

Christina and Ryan Collins

Beth Cooke

CSEA Local 620

Richard Culbert

Patricia Curran

Larry and Sally Curry

Rose Dahar

Denis and Colleen Dahlgren

Burton and Joan Daily

Beth Day

Cierre Dean

William and Deborah DeJonge

Carol and Glenn DeLong

Matt Depner

Joan Derwitsch

Dresser-Rand Employee    
   Organization 

Margie Dunford

Rose and Steve Dunn

Barry and Shelly Dunne

Lyle and Ruth Edwards

Sarah Eggleston

Margaret Eisenhardt

John and Diana Embser

Ralph and Elizabeth Empson

Sally and Dick Ewell

Dwight and Linda Fanton

Fassett Lane Lumber

First Citizens National Bank

David and Donna Ford

Michael Evans and Tracy  
   Gates-Evans

Cynthia and Thomas Gehl

Ken and Anne Geist

David and Marsha Gena

John and Shirley Giopulos

Peter Giopulos

Jamie Gleason

Theresa Golish

Clifford and Rita Gooch

Lee Gridley

Velma Guild

Dan and Joan Guiney

Deanna Hackett

David and Leslie Haggstrom

Cindy Hall

Peder Hancher, DDS

Life Associates $10,000+
Allegany Eye Foundation 
Alstom Power Inc 
Eva & Neil Benedict 
Dr. & Mrs. Kurt Benham 
Frank & Barb Boekell 
Harriett Bradley
Dr. & Mrs. Billy Carstens  
   and Family
Hugh Church
Kathryn Church 
Larry & Deb Clark
William Coch, M.D.
Luanne Comstock
Eleanor Dates
Delphi Emergency  
   Physician Services LLC  
Dresser Rand 
Dr. James Edmonston
Jeff Ely & Janine Greene  
   and Family
Eastern Seaboard Incorporated 
Federated Clover  
   Investment Advisor 
F.A. & Dr. Joe Felsen
F.T. and Anna C. Manley  
   Memorial Fund 
Fillmore & Fisher Pharmacy, Inc.  
Dr. & Mrs. Rob Gilfert, DPM,  
   and family
Clinton & Samantha Gilkey 
Gary & Ann Gilpin
Kirk Heriot, M.D.
Michael & Cheryl Jackson 
Lorraine Joyce
Sherry Walton &  
   Charles P. Joyce 
Richard, Tina & Cory Joyce
Teresa Joyce
Erkie Kailbourne
Zahi Kassas, M.D. and family 
Diana & Dr. F.C. Miller
Moogan Family Foundation  
Loyal Order of Moose #601 
Sue & Rich Nicol
Otis Eastern Service, Inc. 
Pediatrix Medical Group 
Daniel Proto, DDS
Paul Rhodes
Robin & Mary Rhodes
Mr. & Mrs. Constantine Rigas 
Short’s Oil Co, Inc. 
Steuben Trust of Hornell 
Dr. & Mrs. Kenneth Van Dine 
Art & Pat Van Tyne 
The Walchli Family 
Bayard C. Tullar Trust
Wellsville American Legion  
   Post 702 
Wellsville Lions Club 

Gifts Received in 2016 



Gifts in Memory ofJoan Hand

Stephen Hand

Kevin and Jeanne Harris

Pamela Haywood

Mary Jo Healy

Roger and Joanne Horton

Nancy Howbridge

Mark and Janice Hughes

Kristin Ives

Sue Jackson-Mix

Dortha James 

Jamie Ball Photography

JMH Auxiliary

Ian and Chelsea Jones

Lorraine Joyce

Buz and Julie Kailbourne

Gladys Kelley

James and Mary Kernahan

Loren Knapp

Kathleen and Holgar 
   Kurschner

LaGra Salon & Day Spa

Barb Lanphier

Vanessa and Mike Lanterman

Mary Lauzze

Susanne Lester

Terri and Dan Lewis

Ken and Nancy Lotter

Judy and Bob Loughlin

William and Joyce Loughlin

Doris MacFarquhar

Robert and Patricia Maiden

Haley and Hannah Mascho

Ramonia McCann

Robert McGuinness

Matthew Merriam

Phil Mesler

Pat Miller

Brenda and Ryann Milligan

Kaaren Monroe

Cortni Monroe, PA

Kimberly Mulkin

John and Deena Neff

Nicholson Pharmacy

Nothnagle Realtors  
   Marino Agency

NYS DOT Floral Fund 

Ken Ordiway and Family

Barbara Orlowski

Megan Padden

Steven and Diana Pease

Anthony and Eileen Peluso

Kimberly Pensyl

Marge and Dick Perkins

Dominick and Myrna Petrelli 

David and Jane Pinney

Amy Pollard

Taryn Potter and Family

Jan Pratt

Barbara Raines

Kelly Rapan

James and Demetra Raptis

Thomas Reuning

Revs Needful Things

Richardson and Stout, Inc.

John and Denise Richardson

James and Hattie Robbins

Martha Roberts

Theodore Romanchock

Andrew Roorbach

Joan Rosell

Bruce and Nancy Rugaber

Salon Visage

Karen Sarrafian

Kristy Schleigh

Diane Schrlau-Weller

Steven and Michelle Scribner

Rich and Gwyn Shear

Chad and Amanda Sibble

Marsha Sick

Christine Sisson

Carolyn Smith

Donna Smith

Michael Smith

Pam Spink

Edith Starks

Steuben Trust Company Trust 
   Department

Alex Strassburg

Cathy Talbett

Tami’s Floral Expression 

Texas Hot 

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Tezak

The Beef Haus

The Vogue Shop

Susan Thomas

Eva and Kris Thompson

Robert Thornton

David and Kim Toot

Brenda Torrey

Ron Truax

Upstate NY Transplant Services

Varus Orthopedics

Veterans of Foreign  
   Wars Post 2530

Veterinary Care of Cuba PC

Jillian Vilasi

Vineyard Oil and Gas

Kathy Visseau

Samantha and Chris Wagner

Walker Metalsmiths 

Sharon and David Wallace

Wellsville Business & 
Professional Women’s Club

Jamie White

Karen Wilcox

Jeremy and Dawn  
   Wildrick-Cole

Jamie Williams

Roxanne Williams

Ed and Nancy Wilson

Glenyce Wiltrout 

Dr. Julian and Marcile Woelfel

Cynthia Woodruff

Martha Woodruff

Kathy Woughter

Audrey Youmans

Helen H. Young

Harold Austin 
 Jean Austin

Charlie Baker 
 Mary Kate Cole 
 Bob & Judy Loughlin

Jerry Beyea 
 NYS DOT 
 Glenyce Wiltrout

John Bradley 
  Mr. & Mrs. Constantine  

   Rigas

Lulu Burdick 
 Mr. & Mrs. Joe Collins

Hattie Collins 
 Mr. & Mrs. Joe Collins

Marion Cormack 
 Karen Sarrafian

Roy Cornell 
 Clara Cornell

Joyce Gach 
 David Gena

Greg Galati 
 Mr. & Mrs. Neil Benedict 
 Eugene Coburn 
 Carol DeLong

Cecilia Gasdik 
 Pat & Leo Alvord 
 Mr. & Mrs. Gary Balcom 
 Mary Boyd 
 Joan Drewitsch 
 Barry & Kate Kulp 
 Mary Lauzze 
 Susanne Lester 
 Mr. & Mrs. John 
       Richardson

Howard Guild 
 Velma Guild

Elizabeth Heywood 
 Mr. & Mrs. James Stevens

Benjamin Kelley 
 Gladys Kelley

George Max Knapp 
 Jerry Knapp

James McKay 
 Mr. & Mrs. Mel Brandes

Doris Mingus 
 Gladys Kelley

Leslie Monahan 
 Alfred State College 
 Citizens & Northern Bank 
 CSEA Local 620 
 Mark Hughes 
 Dortha James 
 Charity McCormick 
 Anthony Peluso 
 Marge Perkins 
 Earl Robbins

Terry Monroe 
 Allegany County  
        Sheriff’s Office 
 Emily Barner Finnemore 
 Mr. & Mrs. Neil Benedict 
 Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Bliven 
 Mary Kate Cole 
 Mr. & Mrs. James Helms 
 Barb Lanphier

Patricia Mueller 
 Kim Mueller

Hollis Peckman 
 Larry Curry 
 Mr. & Mrs. Roger Horton

Bruce W. Reuning 
 Mr. & Mrs. Gary Balcom 
 Mary Kate Cole 
 Mr. & Mrs. Denis Dalhgren 
 Mr. & Mrs. John Giopulos 
 Mary Lauzze 
 Mr. & Mrs. John  
        Richardson 
 Bruce Rugaber 
 Mr. & Mrs. James Stevens 
 Eva Thompson

Richard Russell 
 Kimberly Allen 
 Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Bliven 
 Mary Boyd 
 Dr. & Mrs. Billy Carstens 
 Mary Kate Cole 
     Managers 
 Dr. & Mrs. C. Jay Ellie 
 Mr. & Mrs. John Gilbert 
 Mr. & Mrs. Clint Gilkey 
 Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth  
         Gough 
 Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Hart 
 JMH Auxiliary 
     JMH Directors &  
         Coordinators 
 Lorraine Joyce 
 Syliva Masin 
 Mr. & Mrs. Steven Pease 
 Amy Pollard 
 Kathy Woughter

Elaine Smith 
 Michael Smith

David Wallace 
 Sharon Wallace

Jane Walsh 
 Gary & Pat Balcom 
 Gladys Kelley

Kenneth Washburn 
 Peder Hancher, DDS

Chuck White 
 Gary & Pat Balcom

Hilda Whitney 
 Mr. & Mrs. Neil Benedict 
 Michael Lucey 
     Gary & Jodi Pearson

Lynnet Witherell 
 Mary Boyd

 

Gifts in Honor of
Dr. James Edmonston  
& Maureen Schmidt 
 John Embser

Mark & Heather Holland 
 Jeff Ely & Janine Greene

Jacqueline Morton 
 Robert McGuiness

Travis Ely & Shaquay Ely 
 Jeff Ely & Janine Greene

In spite of our diligent efforts to be accurate, there is the possibility of human error.  
If we misspelled or omitted your name, please accept our apologies and notify  
Jodi Pearson at 585.596.2053. Thank you!
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Uses of Funding 

Healthcare Services $29,252,000 

Charity Care & Bad Debt $2,443,000

     Total Healthcare Services  $31,695,000

General/Administrative Services $6,329,000 

Depreciation & Interest  $1,898,000 

           Total Uses of Funding $39,922,000 

Sources of Funding   
 
Patient Care $35,110,000

Non-Patient Care Sources $1,997,000

Contributions/Investments $425,000

 $37,532,000

The Board of Directors at Jones 
Memorial Hospital includes, from 
left, Barry Kulp, Kimberly Toot, 
Richard Ewell, Daniel Guiney, CEO 
Eva Benedict, Gary Balcom, Karol 
Marciano, Rich Shear, UR Medicine 
representatives Dr. Mark Weintraub 
and Steve Goldstein, and Mary Kate 
Cole. Missing from photo are board 
members Dr. Robert Gilfert, Dr. 
William Coch, Dr. James Edmonston, 
and Kathy Woughter.


